
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 

Meeting Minutes  

September 6, 2022 

 

MEETING: Called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Vice President, Debbie Hodges. 

PRESENT: Alisa Aleckson, Debbie Hodges, Marolyn Komperud, Tammy Murphy, David Murphy, Christy 

Redlin, Rosemary Martin, Casey Heimos, Laura Cesar 

INTRODUCTIONS: All attendees introduced themselves. 

NEW MEMBERS: Amy and Scott Beaver, lifetime membership; Jen and Chris Hougelin, lifetime membership; 
David and Tammy Murphy, lifetime membership. 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Julie Kader motioned to approve the August report. Casey Heimos seconded. All in 
favor. Motion carried.  
 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Income for August consisted of $6,400 in community support donations, 

$1,148 in concessions, and $16,350 from the Stein’s volunteer sessions.  Expenses for August 

consisted of $6,045 for concessions, and $107 for the Sign-up Genius renewal. Half of the Stein’s 

volunteer income has been paid to East Troy High School Athletics and will be on the September 

report. Marolyn Komperud motioned to approve the report. Julie Kader seconded. All in favor. 

Motion carried.  

DISBURSEMENTS: There were no requests for money this month.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. State Farm Donations: We have the popcorn bags and the plates have been ordered. Bottled 
water is available. At this time, we will continue to order water from Coke to meet the order 
minimum that is required. Laura Cesar will send a thank you note to Tim Werwie for his donation. 

2. Treasurer Position: This position remains open. 
3. Donations List: Several envelopes were returned as undeliverable. The addresses have been 

updated on the mailing list. 
4. Water for the Outdoor Stand: Rosemary Martin will continue to work on this. 
5. Hot Water for the Baseball Stand: Rosemary Martin will continue to work on this. 
6. Fall Concessions: Marolyn Komperud ordered products based on last year’s sales and sales are 

significantly higher so she has already placed another order with Coke. One of the coolers is 
broken and the repair timeframe and cost are pending. Coverage for the fall concession stands 
through Sign-up Genius is full. 

7. Sports Program: The program has been printed. The cost increased compared to last year. Next 
year we will get quotes from Minuteman Press and other printers for the program. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1. Treasurer Position: This position remains open. 

2. Concessions Coordinator Position: David and Tammy Murphy will be working with Marolyn 
Komperud in the coming months to take over this position at the end of the school year. 

3. Sports Program: Laura Cesar will send thank you notes, tickets and certificates to donors. 

4. Donations List: Additional address changes will be updated in the mailing list. A donation was 



received without a donation form or business card. The sports program has already been printed 
but Rosemary Martin will contact the donor to find out if they want to be added to the scoreboard 
as a donor. 

5. Procedures: Procedures need to be written for the donations request letter and the sports 
program. 

6. Car Stickers: Debbie Hodges got a quote from Minuteman Press to purchase car stickers 

promoting the booster club. Marolyn Komperud motioned to order 100 stickers. Debbie 

Hodges seconded. All in favor. Motion carried. Debbie Hodges will order the stickers. 

7. New Athletic Director: Aaron Judd is the new Athletic Director.  

8. Senior Sports Banners: This year the school district will be paying for senior sports banners. 

9. Homecoming Kona Ice: FBLA is looking into a Kona Ice fundraiser for homecoming and reached 
out to confirm that the booster club does not have any objections. No objections raised. 

10. 2022 Scholarship Thank You Notes: Thank you notes have been received from Olivia Fitch, Aidan 
Guyse, Silas Heimos, and Callie Nelson. 

11. Volunteer Inquiry: An individual has inquired about volunteering and Alisa Aleckson 
recommended this person administer the Frank’s Piggly Wiggly receipts program. 

12. Next Meeting: The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 3rd at 7:00 p.m. at East Troy 
High School in Room 603. 

 
Debbie Hodges motioned to adjourn. Laura Cesar seconded. The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, Laura Cesar 


